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Hi Cheryl:
I'm willing to serve another term on the Board of Appeals.
Thanks,
Pete Campbell
Campbell Construction, LLC.
110 S. 1st Ave Unit 1, PO Box 4272, Frisco, CO 80443
C: 970-389-7246
F: 970-668-6187
petecampbellconstruction@comcast.net
CC&E Home Page

On 07/21/2023 10:35 AM MDT Mattka, Cheryl <cherylm@townoffrisco.com>
wrote:

Hi Pete,

We want to thank you for having served on our Board of Appeals for building
decisions of the past three years. Terms expire in September, 2023 and so we
wanted to inquire if you are interested in remaining on the committee for the next
three years? If you are interested, please confirm by August 1, 2023 and we will
be in touch with next steps.

Thank you!

Cheryl

 

Cheryl Mattka, CPS | Permit Technician | Community Development

Mailing - PO Box 4100, Frisco, CO 80443

Physical -  1 Main Street, Frisco, CO 80443

Email CherylM@TownofFrisco.com  

Office 970-668-2576

FriscoGov.com
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